



RESIDENT/OWNER
«Address»
«City», «State» «Zip Code»

May 29, 2025

Dear Neighbors:

Mayor David J.

David J. Kaptain

**City Council** 

Diana Alfaro Corey D. Dixon Dustin R. Good Rosamaria Martinez Anthony Ortiz Tish S. Powell F. John Steffen Steven F. Thoren

City Manager

Richard G. Kozal

The City of Elgin is proud to see the longstanding tradition of the Elgin Valley Fox Trot continue this spring. Now in its 48<sup>th</sup> year, the Elgin Valley Fox Trot will again be hosted by the Elgin Lions Club Foundation on Sunday, June 1, 2025. This year's race will follow a 5k and 10-mile course that will take runners through your neighborhood.

Please see the attached map for affected City Street closures or visit elginfoxtrot.org/courses to view the full course layout. The race route will involve the closure of the following streets:

- North Grove Ave from Kimball Street to Slade Ave,
- River Bluff Rd. from Slade Ave to Prospect Ave,
- Cooper Avenue from Brook Street to Bellevue Ave,
- Bellevue Avenue from Brook Street to Congdon Ave.
- Congdon from Bellevue Ave to Prospect Boulevard,
- Prospect from Congdon to River Bluff Rd,
- Cedar Avenue from Congdon to the Fox River Trail,
- Slade Ave from Fox River Trail to North Grove Ave,
- Ann Street from the dead-end to North Grove Ave.
- Franklin St from North Grove Ave to Brook Street.

Road closures will begin at 5:00 a.m. on June 1, 2025. The course will be marked with no parking signs from 4:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. during this time, vehicles will not be able to park or use the affected streets. If you need to use your vehicle during this time, it is recommended that you park your vehicle outside of the closed course area.

The racecourse will have volunteers at most intersections ensuring the safety of the runners. Once the final runner has passed the area, Elgin staff will begin safely reopening the streets. North Grove Avenue will remain closed between Ann Street and Summit Street for a post-race party until 12:00 p.m.

We invite you to pull up a lawn chair along the race route to encourage and cheer on this year's runners. Your cooperation and support help to make the Elgin Valley Fox Trot a fun and memorable experience for our community. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the race organizers at elginfoxtrot@gmail.com.

Sincerely, The Elgin Valley Fox Trot Team

elginfoxtrot@gmail.com

## 2025 Fox Trot 5K



## Newest Fox Trot North 10-Mile

